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QuickPoint! - Paying Twice for Oregon’s Roads 
 

By John A. Charles, Jr. 

 

 

A committee of the Oregon legislature will soon be traveling around the state taking 

testimony on how to pay for Oregon’s network of highways, bridges and roads. 

 

Since 1919, Oregon has relied on gas taxes for road maintenance, but costs are rising 

faster than tax revenues.  

 

One option is to enact mileage-based user fees, also known as tolls. But Gov. Kotek 

recently shut down ODOT’s plan for highway tolling in the Portland area, due to 

widespread opposition. 

 

Tolling would be more palatable for new facilities, but we never build any in Oregon.  

 

Elsewhere, things are different. More than 60 express toll roads have been built in the 

U.S. over the past three decades, and they are highly popular with drivers. 

 

Even the remote nation of Madagascar is building a four-lane, 162-mile tollway that 

will provide convenient travel to and from the nation’s capital. This will be the first 

toll road in Madagascar’s history. 

 

Oregon drivers are willing to pay for the new roads we need. Just don’t ask us to pay 

twice for the lanes we already have. 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

John A. Charles, Jr. is President and CEO of Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free 

market public policy research organization. 

 

Attention editors 

and producers: 

 

Cascade Commentaries are 

provided for reprint in 

newspapers and other 

publications, with credit 

given to author(s) and 

Cascade. Contact Cascade 

to arrange print or broadcast 

interviews on this 

commentary topic. 

 

 

Please contact: 

 

Cascade Policy Institute 

4850 SW Scholls Ferry Rd.   

Suite 103 

Portland, Oregon 97225 

 

Phone: (503) 242-0900 

Fax: (503) 242-3822 

 

www.cascadepolicy.org 

info@cascadepolicy.org 

 

Cascade Policy Institute is a tax-exempt educational organization as defined under IRS code 501 (c)(3). Nothing appearing in 

this Cascade Commentary is to be construed as necessarily representing the views of Cascade or its donors. The views expressed 

herein are the author’s own.  

 


